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MINUTES OF THE RESEARCH SUBCOMMITTEE 

CALIFORNIA STATE UNIVERSITY, FRESNO 

5200 N. Barton Avenue, M/S ML 34 
Fresno, California, 93740-8014 

Office of the Academic Senate 

Ext. 8-2743 

May 11, 2017, 9:30 a.m. 
Members present: 
Tamás Forgács, Jenna Kieckhaefer, Song Lee, James Marshall, Samina Najmi, Fayzul Pasha, Helda Pinzon-Perez, Vang Vang
Members absent: 
Cameron Lane 
(1) Approval of agenda (MSC).   
(2) Approval of the minutes of 3/9/17, 4/9/17 (MSC).
(3) Communications and Announcements

(a) Thanks to all for their hard work this year (T. Forgács). The committee also gave heartfelt thanks to our leader, T. Forgács, for the impeccable leadership and organization in this committee over the academic year.  Several members expressed how positively different their experience has been this year on this committee compared to previous years.
(b) University Task Force on Faculty Workload (T. Forgács).  The Task Force has been formed, and we will be sharing our Annual Report with them once it is approved.
(c) Song Lee (Kremen representative) announced she is resigning from this committee, due to workload issues as a chair of a department.  She discussed a possible recommendation from Kremen to join the committee next year.  Although the committee cannot select members, often times the AP&P committee will ask for recommendations. 
(4) Discussion items

(a) Nomination and election of officers for next AY (T. Forgács). Although we may have new members next year, the committee decided to hold elections at this meeting to start with other business at the start of the next academic year.  J. Kieckhaefer was nominated for Vice-Chair, all members agreed and she was elected to serve in that capacity for the next academic year. T. Forgács was nominated for Chair, all members agreed and he was elected to serve in that capacity for the next academic year. 

(b) Annual report (T. Forgács). Several members have expressed interest in sharing our report in several different committees around campus once it is approved.  It’s our feeling that the more people see it the better. The committee suggested that we first send the report to the Deans to ensure they approve of the characterization of their interviews in the report.  Several minor changes were discussed and made to the report during the meeting.  There will be a few other changes made, and the committee will read it one more time and approval/not approve the report over email.  After committee approval, the report will be sent to the deans for a final check before dissemination.
(c) Indirect cost-sharing memo/PIF (F. Pasha). A short report was handed to the committee members.  The ad-hoc committee interviewed Drs. Marshall and Nef and reviewed the language in APM 503 with regards to indirect cost-sharing across colleges.  The ad-hoc committee recommends a change to the Project Information Form (PIF), adding options to list the percentage of indirect cost recovery for each Co-PI based on estimated effort.  
(5) The meeting was adjourned at 10:30 a.m.  
